
Spotlight on State: Florida
This is part of a series of summaries that highlight notable
legislation and initiatives in health policy and reform of all
50 states. Check back on The Source as we roll out additional
states each week.

See Florida page.

Florida  is  an  active  state  in  promoting  healthcare  price
transparency. A key effort is the state’s all-payer claims
database,  which  was  mandated  by  the  legislature  and
implemented in 2016. It also has a consumer-facing website,
FloridaHealthFinder.gov,  which  allows  consumers  to  view
performance and outcome data, including average costs, for
healthcare facilities in the state. The website also provides
consumers with the ability to compare health care costs at the
national, state and local levels. Florida is also active in
promoting the use of electronic Health Information Exchanges
to  streamline  provider  access  to  patient  information  and
consequently lower costs and improve quality of care.

In 2019, the legislature enacted legislation that authorizes
individual and group health insurers and health maintenance
organizations to offer shared savings incentive programs. The
laws require health insurers that offer the program to publish
on an easily accessible webpage a list of shoppable health
care services and health care providers and the shared savings
incentive amount applicable for each service. Additionally,
Florida  law  protects  patients  from  surprise  out-of-network
bills by prohibiting balance billing for emergency services
and  requiring  a  no  liability  notice  and  hold  harmless
provision  for  non-emergency  situations.

In  healthcare  market  competition,  Florida  law  limits
enforceability of non-compete agreements for physicians but
provides no statutory authority for oversight or review of
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mergers,  acquisitions,  and  other  transactions  involving
healthcare  entities.  In  2019,  the  legislature  repealed
certificate  of  need  (CON)  requirements,  the  state’s
longstanding  approval  system  for  expanding  healthcare
facilities.  The  CON  program  will   not  be  eliminated  for
nursing homes, hospices and intermediate care facilities for
the developmentally disabled.

On  the  pharmaceutical  front,  the  legislature  continues  to
advance its efforts to rein in prescription drug costs. In
recent  sessions,  the  state  enacted  laws  to  allow  drug
importation from Canada and to promote price transparency by
requiring  pharmacists  to  inform  customers  of  generic
equivalents and whether cost-sharing obligations exceed the
retail price of prescription.


